From: AP Kaftan

To: <u>Transportation Commission</u>

**Subject:** Thank you and request for improved safety for bikers on Midvale

**Date:** Thursday, August 1, 2024 3:38:31 AM

You don't often get email from adam.kaftan@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Hello.

First, I'd like to write to you to express my sincere gratitude for how much the City of Madison does to make our community just a bike-friendly place to live. I am in Sunset Village and simply love our lifestyle of biking around the near West Side. I am very excited for all the work currently being done on the northern end of Segoe to protect the bike lanes with medians.

It is difficult to participate and keep up with all of the meetings pertaining the suggested bike lane on Midvale as I am a nocturnist, but I thought I would send a message to relay how excited I would be if there would be added protection for bicycles along the street. If there is more that you feel I could do to advocate for this community improvement, please direct me to whatever resources you have available.

From a very grateful Madisonian, Adam Kaftan, MD